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This Month’s 
Key Events
Video Programming 
and Distribution CLE 
Seminar
Date/Time: Tuesday, June 7, 
6:00 – 8:15 p.m.
Location: Wiley Rein LLP, 
1776 K Street, NW
Topic: Emerging Video 
Platforms: Video Rules in the 
Face of Evolving Technologies

¼¼ See page 3

Judicial Committee 
CLE Seminar
Date/Time: Thursday,  
June 9, 6:00 – 8:15 p.m.
Location: Wiley Rein LLP, 
1776 K Street, NW
Topic: The Judicial Year in 
Review

¼¼ See page 3

FCBA Annual Meeting 
and Luncheon
Date/Time: Friday, June 10, 
12:00 Noon
Location: The Capital Hilton, 
1001 16th Street, NW
Featuring: FCC Chairman 
Julius Genachowski

¼¼ See page 1

Mass Media 
Committee Brown  
Bag Lunch
Date/Time: Tuesday, June 14, 
12:15 – 1:30 p.m.
Location: Wiley Rein LLP, 
1776 K Street, NW
Topic: Meet the Video 
Division front office

¼¼ See page 4

15th Annual FCBA 
Foundation Golf 
Tournament
Date/Time: Monday,  
June 20, 8:45 a.m.
Location: The Country Club 
at Woodmore, Mitchellville, 
MD

¼¼ See page 1

Online Registration is 
Available!! Visit the 
FCBA website.
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FCBA Annual Meeting and Luncheon with  
FCC Chairman Julius Genachowski on June 10 
The FCBA will be holding a 
luncheon in conjunction with its 
annual meeting on Friday, June 10, 
2011.  The program will include 
announcement of the FCBA 
election results, a presentation of 
awards, as well as other orders 
of business, lunch and a keynote 
speech by FCC Chairman Julius 
Genachowski.  The luncheon will 
be held at the Capital Hilton, 1001 
16th Street, NW.  Registration 

begins at 11:30 a.m. and the luncheon 
begins at Noon.  Please note that 
tables of 10 are available, although 
you cannot register online for this 
option; you must download the form 
and fax it in with attendee names.

To register, click here or go to the 
FCBA Website – Calendar of Events 
or use the form on page 27.

FCBA Foundation 
15th Annual Golf 
Tournament to be 
Held on June 20
This June, the U.S. Open returns to the 
D.C. area—and the day after that premier 
event, the FCBA Foundation Charity Golf 
Tournament will return to the Country Club 
at Woodmore.  Look for the registration 
form on page 29 of the newsletter.

Last year’s event at Woodmore was a 
tremendous success and the feedback 
from the players on the quality of the 
course and the hospitality of the club 
staff were extremely positive.  So we are 
very pleased to be able to return to CC 
Woodmore in Mitchellville, MD for our 
15th Annual Tournament on Monday, June 
20.  The Arnold Palmer designed course is 
consistently ranked as one of the best in 
the Mid-Atlantic region and has received 
the Golf Digest Architecture Award in 
recognition of outstanding design.  Better 
yet, CC Woodmore is conveniently located 
just minutes outside the Beltway for those 
feeling the need to head to work afterwards 

The FCBA’s “Diamond” 
Anniversary Event
Celebrate the FCBA’s 75th Anniversary by 
joining your colleagues for the Washington 
Nationals vs. St. Louis Cardinals baseball 
game on Wednesday, June 15, 2011 at 7:05 
p.m. at Nationals Park, 1500 South Capitol 
Street, SE.  Tickets are available for $27.00 
and will be distributed prior to event date.  
This is a great opportunity to help Pay It 
Forward by encouraging young lawyers in 
your organization to attend.  Family and 
friends are also welcome!

To register, use the form on page 28.

CoNtiNued oN page 5 ¼

Nationals park

Chairman Julius 
genachowski

CoNtiNued oN page 4 ¼
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Dear MeMbers ,

I know this comes as a great disappointment to my many loyal 
readers (thanks Mom!), but this is my last column as FCBA 
president.  I hand over the mighty FCBA gavel to Yaron Dori at the 
Annual Luncheon on June 10.  Before I turn over the presidency, 
I cannot let this opportunity pass without making one more plug 
for the luncheon, which will take place at the Capital Hilton 
beginning at noon.  Chairman Julius Genachowski will join us, 
and we’ll be announcing the FCBA election results, presenting the 
Distinguished Service Awards, and showcasing the winners of the FCBA Foundation’s 
scholarships and stipends.  I hope to see all of you there!

We have had an amazing year, and we could not have done it without the help of the 
FCBA Executive Committee, all the committee co-chairs, the chapter co-chairs, and 
of course, the dedicated staff at FCBA headquarters.  Your commitment to our bar 
association is truly remarkable, and I am proud to be your colleague in the FCBA.

I would like to take a moment to highlight this year’s results of your incredible hard 
work and devotion to our bar association.  This past year, the committees organized 
28 CLEs that had over 1,400 attendees and over 90 brown bags and other events.  We 
hosted seven lunches, with nearly 1,300 people in attendance, and five receptions, 
with close to 1,000 attendees!  And proving that he has staying power, Chairman 
Genachowski helped draw 1,504 people to the annual Chairman’s Dinner this past 
December.  The Charity Auction committee, in conjunction with the Young Lawyers 
Committee, hosted the most successful Charity Auction to date.  Our recent Annual 
Seminar was quite the success, with many distinguished speakers and over 300 FCBA 
members and their families present for all the fun that Nemacolin resort had to offer.  
The regional chapters were very active too, hosting over 22 events since last July.  The 
FCBA Foundation Board of Trustees, led by Foundation Chair Julie Kearney, also had 
a very successful year, including leading an effort to rethink the Foundation’s long-term 
goals.  We will hear more about those efforts at the Annual Luncheon on June 10.

We also created some new programming and volunteer opportunities this year.  The 
Pay It Forward initiative, where we partnered with One Economy and Byte Back, along 
with the FCC and NTIA, has provided 16 volunteer opportunities for FCBA members 
since last November’s kick-off reception.  I would like to publically thank all of you 
that have donated your time to these wonderful organizations.  This year, we also 
launched three successful events in the inaugural Distinguished Speaker series that 
featured far-ranging and thoughtful presentations by Dean Erwin Chemerinsky of 
UC-Irvine, the Chief Judge of the Ninth Circuit, Alex Kozinski, and Professor Geof 
Stone of the University of Chicago.  Last fall, we re-launched FCBA Seminar West in 
an effort to bring a day-long event to members on the West Coast.  Finally, I want to 
encourage everyone to buy tickets for the FCBA’s “Diamond Anniversary” baseball 
game at Nationals Stadium on Wednesday evening, June 15.  In the spirit of Pay It 
Forward, bring your summer associates and interns!  I look forward to the Cardinals’ 
victory that evening.  To register, use the form on page 28 of this newsletter.

My last Pay It Forward spotlight will shine on Ron Whitworth, who has demonstrated 
the Pay It Forward ideals of service, dedication, and generosity of spirit.  Ron, an 
associate at Sullivan & Worcester, is very active in the FCBA.  Ron has served on the 
Charity Auction Committee for two years, after serving in Subcommittee Co-Chair 
and volunteer capacities the previous six years.  He has been an active member of the 
Privacy & Data Security Committee and the Young Lawyers Committee, most recently 
co-leading the 2011 Law School Outreach Program.  Ron is also wrapping up his term 
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CLE Seminars

Tuesday, June 7,  
6:00 – 8:15 p.m.
Emerging Video 
Platforms: Video 
Rules in the 
Face of Evolving 
Technologies
Presented by the Video Programming & 
Distribution Committee

The FCBA Video Programming & 
Distribution Committee will hold a CLE 
on Tuesday, June 7, 2011 from 6:00 – 
8:15 p.m. on Emerging Video Platforms: 
Video Rules in the Face of Evolving 
Technologies.  This event will focus on 
the expansion of the video distribution 
market and how traditional legal and 
regulatory regimes are likely to adapt to 
evolving technologies for video delivery.  
There will be two panels – the first on 
the Evolving Video Marketplace and the 
second on Adapting Regulations to New 
Distribution Models.  This CLE will be 
held at Wiley Rein LLP, 1776 K Street, NW, 
Main Conference Center, Washington DC.

This program has been approved for 2.0 
MCLE credits by the VA and CA State 
Bars.

To register, click here or go to the FCBA 
Website – Calendar of Events or use the 
form on page 27.

Agenda

6:00 – 6:05 p.m. 
WElcomE and 
InTRoducT Ion
Brad Gillen, Co-Chair, FCBA 
Video Programming & Distribution 
Committee and Legal Advisor, Office of 
Commissioner Meredith Attwell Baker

6:05 – 7:05 p.m. 
PanEl  I :  EVolVIng V IdEo 
maRkETPlacE  and 
changIng Bus InEss 
modEls
Newly emerging distribution models 
and platforms continue to remove 
the predictability of where and how 
video will be viewed once distributed.  
Business models and practices in video 
programming and distribution, revenue 
structure, advertising support, and 
content windowing.  

Speakers:
Jeffrey Blum, Senior Vice President 
and Deputy General Counsel, DISH 
Network
Adam Goldberg, Principal, AGP LLC
Mitch Singer, Chief Technology Officer, 
Executive Vice President of New 
Media and Technology, Sony Pictures 
Entertainment

Moderator
Chris Fedeli, Co-Chair, FCBA 
Video Programming & Distribution 
Committee and Associate, Davis Wright 
Tremaine LLP 

7:05 – 7:15 p.m.        
BREak

7:15 – 8:15 p.m. 
PanEl  I I :  adaPT Ing laW 
and REgulaT Ion To  nEW 
V IdEo d IsTR IBuT Ion 
TEchnologIEs
The new business models have 
implications for traditional video 
regulations of broadcast content, as 
well as both social and market-based 
rules for MVPDs.  Time and place-
shifting will continue to become more 
important in this landscape, and the 
continued growth of video device 
markets will be sensitive to changes in 
both copyright and communications 
law.

Speakers:
Michele Farquhar, Partner, Hogan 
Lovells US LLP  
Paul Glist, Partner, Davis Wright 
Tremaine LLP  
Natalie Roisman, Partner, Wilkinson 
Barker Knauer, LLP

Moderator:
Chris Bjornson, Co-Chair, FCBA 
Video Programming & Distribution 
Committee and Attorney, Steptoe & 
Johnson LLP

Thursday, June 9, 
6:00 – 8:15 p.m.
The Judicial Year in 
Review
Presented by the Judicial Committee

The FCBA Judicial Committee will hold 
a CLE on Thursday, June 9, 2011 from 
6:00 – 8:15 p.m. on The Judicial Year in 
Review.  This CLE will be held at Wiley 
Rein LLP, 1776 K Street, NW, Washington 
DC.

This program has been approved for 2.0 
MCLE credits by the VA and CA State 
Bars.

To register, click here or go to the FCBA 
Website – Calendar of Events or use the 
form on page 27.

Agenda

6:00 – 6:05 p.m.
InTRoducT Ions
Sam Feder, Partner, Jenner & Block

6:05 – 7:05 p.m. 
ThE  Fcc  In  ThE  loWER 
couRTs :  hoW ThE  agEncY 
FaREd oVER  ThE  lasT  YEaR

Richard Welch, Acting Associate 
General Counsel, Federal 
Communications Commission

The Acting Chief of the Litigation 
Division of the FCC’s Office of General 
Counsel reviews decisions involving 
the FCC in the lower courts during the 
past year.

7:05 – 7:15 p.m.         
BREak

CoNtiNUEd oN NEXt PAGE 
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7:15 – 8:15 p.m.
THE  FCC  IN  THE  SUPREME 
COURT:  FO IA ,  ENTRANCE 
FAC IL I T IES ,  AND INDECENCY 

Jacob Lewis, Associate General 
Counsel, Federal Communications 
Commission

An FCC Associate General Counsel 
reviews the Supreme Court cases 
involving the FCC arising during the 
past Term, including the Court’s March 
11 Freedom of Information Act decision 
in FCC v. AT&T, Inc., 131 S. Ct. 1177, 
its consideration of issues involving 
access to “entrance facilities” in Talk 
America v. Michigan, No. 10-313, 
and the status and First Amendment 
implications of the government’s 
petition for certiorari in the broadcast 
indecency cases, FCC v. Fox Television 
Stations, Inc., No. 10-1293.

CLe Seminars
JUNE  9  JUDIC IAL  CLE
CoNtiNued From page  3

International 
Telecommunications Committee
 
Event: Brown Bag Lunch
Date/Time: Friday, June 17, 12:15 –  
1:30 p.m.
Location: Mintz, Levin, Cohn, Ferris, 
Glovsky and Popeo, P.C., 701 Pennsylvania 
Ave., NW, Suite 900
Topic: Global Free Flow of Information and 
Internet issues
To RSVP: Click here or go to the FCBA 
Website – Calendar of Events.

Judicial Committee

Event: CLE Seminar
Date/Time: Thursday, June 9, 6:00 –  
8:15 p.m.
Location: Wiley Rein LLP, 1776 K Street, 
NW
Topic: The Judicial Year in Review
For more information: See page 3
To register: Click here or go to the FCBA 
Website – Calendar of Events or use the form 
on page 27.

Mass Media Committee

Event: Brown Bag Lunch
Date/Time: Tuesday, June 14, 12:15 –  
1:30 p.m.
Location: Wiley Rein LLP, 1776 K Street, 
NW
Topic: Meet the Video Division front office
Speakers: Barbara Kreisman, Chief, Video 
Division, FCC, and her front office staff
To RSVP: Click here or go to the FCBA 
Website – Calendar of Events.

Video Programming and 
Distribution Committee

Event: CLE Seminar
Date/Time: Tuesday, June 7, 6:00 – 8:15 p.m.
Location: Wiley Rein LLP, 1776 K Street, 
NW
Topic: Emerging Video Platforms: Video Rules 
in the Face of Evolving Technologies
For more information: See page 3.
To register: Click here or go to the FCBA 
Website – Calendar of Events or use the form 
on page 27.

Committee and ChaPter Events

(though we promise not to tell anyone 
if you don’t).

All Eagle Sponsor Foursomes compete 
for the coveted Eagle Trophy, and many, 
many other prizes will be awarded 
thanks to the generosity of our corporate 
sponsors.  Registration includes round, 
driving range, and barbeque lunch at 
Woodmore’s spectacular clubhouse.

Mark your calendars now for this great 
day of golf in support of a great cause.  
The Golf Committee always welcomes 
anybody interested in helping pull the 
event together.  Contact Glenn Reynolds 
at greynolds@ustelecom.org if you are 
interested.

GOLF  TOURNAMENT
CoNtiNued From page  1

Country Club at Woodmore

https://netforum.avectra.com/eWeb/DynamicPage.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired
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https://netforum.avectra.com/eWeb/DynamicPage.aspx?Site=FCBA&WebCode=LoginRequired
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as President of the Communications Law 
Institute (“CLI”) Alumni Association, 
for alumni of the CLI at The Columbus 
School of Law, Catholic University of 
America.

Thank you sincerely for the opportunity 
to serve as president of the FCBA.  The 
FCBA presidency is a tremendous honor 
and provides a truly unique vantage point 
to see all of the hard work and energy 
that goes into making our Bar such 
a success.  I sought to do my best, to 
foster creativity and optimism in those 
involved and (as many of you know all 
too well!) pushed to accomplish as much 
as possible.  The FCBA is a remarkable 
institution that has stood the test of time 
over the past 75 years – hopefully, I leave 
it somewhat better than I found it, and 
I look forward to being a part of future 
decades of innovation, friendship, and, 
of course, paying it forward.

Regards,
Bryan Tramont

Interested in Hosting an FCBA event?
The FCBA greatly appreciates the support of our members’ firms and companies 
who provide space for our brown bag lunches, committee meetings, and CLE 
Seminars throughout the year.  We are, however, always looking for new locations 
that can host FCBA events.  We will be experimenting with some new presentation 
technology in future CLE seminars, which require more technical support than 
we have needed in the past.

In general terms, we need conference rooms that can seat at least 30 (more if 
possible) people at tables for brown bag lunches and committee meetings and 
conference rooms that can seat a minimum of 60 for CLE seminars.  Firms and 
companies hosting brown bag lunches provide beverages and desserts; firms 
and companies hosting CLE seminars provide beverages and snacks.  CLE 
seminars are generally held from 6:00 – 8:30 p.m.  Additionally, for CLE seminars 
we need facilities that can provide technology support for microphones for as 
many as six speakers on a panel, the ability to tie the house sound system into a 
teleconference bridge, video projection capabilities for PowerPoint presentations, 
and access to the internet for presentations by speakers.  If your firm or company 
has the needed conference room facilities and capabilities and would be willing 
to host future FCBA activities, please email Stan Zenor, stan@fcba.org, or Kerry 
Loughney, kerry@fcba.org.

Julius Genachowski was nominated by 
President Barack Obama as Chairman 
of the Federal Communications 
Commission on March 3, 2009, and 
sworn into office on June 29, 2009.

Chairman Genachowski has two decades 
of experience in public service and the 
private sector. Prior to his appointment, he 
spent more than 10 years working in the 
technology industry as an executive and 
entrepreneur. He co-founded LaunchBox 
Digital and Rock Creek Ventures, where 
he served as Managing Director, and he 
was a Special Advisor at General Atlantic. 
In these capacities, he worked to start, 
accelerate, and invest in early- and mid-
stage technology and other companies. 
From 1997-2005, he was a senior executive 
at IAC/InterActiveCorp, a Fortune 500 
company, where his positions included 
Chief of Business Operations and General 
Counsel.

Genachowski’s public service spanned 
broadly across government. His 
confirmation as FCC Chairman returns 
him to the agency where, from 1994 
until 1997, he served as Chief Counsel 
to FCC Chairman Reed Hundt, and, 
before that, as Special Counsel to then-
FCC General Counsel (later Chairman) 
William Kennard. Previously, he was a 
law clerk at the U.S. Supreme Court for 
Justice David Souter and Justice William 
J. Brennan, Jr. (ret.), and at the U.S. Court 
of Appeals for the D.C. Circuit for Chief 
Judge Abner Mikva. Genachowski 
also worked in Congress for then-U.S. 
Representative (now Senator) Charles E. 
Schumer (D-N.Y.), and on the staff of the 
House select committee investigating the 
Iran-Contra Affair.

Genachowski has been active at the 
intersection of social responsibility 
and the marketplace. He was part of 
the founding group of New Resource 
Bank, which specializes in serving 
the needs of green entrepreneurs and 
sustainable businesses, and has served 

on the Advisory Board of Environmental 
Entrepreneurs (E2). He also served as 
a board member of Common Sense 
Media, a leading non-partisan, non-
profit organization seeking to improve 
the media lives of children and families.

Genachowski received a J.D from Harvard 
Law School (magna cum laude), where he 
was co-Notes Editor of the Harvard Law 
Review. He received a B.A. from Columbia 
College (magna cum laude), where he was 
Editor of Columbia Spectator’s Broadway 
Magazine, re-established Columbia’s 
oldest newspaper (Acta Columbiana), 
and was a writer and researcher for 
Fred Friendly. He was also a certified 
Emergency Medical Technician who 
served on the Columbia Area Volunteer 
Ambulance, and taught cardiopulmonary 
resuscitation (CPR).

Genachowski, a son of immigrants, is 
married to Rachel Goslins and has three 
children.

FCC  CHAIRMAN
CoNtiNued From page  1

PRES IDENT ’S  MESSAGE
CoNtiNued From page  2
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New York Chapter
Continuing an active programming 
schedule, FCBA’s New York Chapter 
hosted a panel discussion and networking 
reception on Thursday, April 28 at the 
Rochester, NY headquarters of PAETEC.  
The panel discussion titled “Effectively 
Advocating from ‘Outside the Beltway’ on 
Intercarrier Compensation Reform and 
Other Policy Issues” included Rebekah 
Goodheart, Associate Bureau Chief, 
FCC Wireline Competition Bureau, who 
joined the discussion via video conference 
from Washington, Gregg C. Sayre, 
Associate General Counsel of Frontier 
Communications Corporation, Michael 
J. Shortley III , Vice President, Regional 
General Counsel of Global Crossing 
North America, Inc., and William A. Hass, 
Corporate VP Public Policy & Regulatory 
of PAETEC.  John Messenger of PAETEC 
moderated the panel.  Among other 
things, panelists shared their experiences 
in navigating and balancing the needs of 
clients and addressing the concerns of 
the Commission in effectuating policy 
and rulemaking.

Following the panel discussion, event 
participants enjoyed refreshments and 
networking.  Overall, the program 
was an outstanding opportunity for 
communications attorneys from 
Washington and across the state of New 
York to share ideas and to forge new 
relationships.  The Chapter thanks the 
chapter’s steering committee and program 
co- sponsors Syracuse University College 
of Law, PAETEC, and Klein Law Group 
for their tremendous support.

In addition, the New York Chapter co-
sponsored the NYSBA’s 12th Annual 
Public Utility Law Institute on May 
17th in Albany, NY.  The all day 
continuing legal education program 
provided an array of unique speakers 
on telecommunications and energy 
legal/policy issues. The program was 
well attended by industry, practitioners 
and government representatives; and 
included dynamic discussions on very 
relevant topics such as jurisdiction of state 
commissions on evolving technologies, 
deployment of necessary infrastructure to 

support such initiatives, as well as, ethical 
considerations for today’s practitioners.  
The NY Chapter is grateful to Elise Hiller 
of the Klein Law Group, a co-chair of 
the utility practice group of the NYSBA, 
for her invitation to collaborate with 
the NY Chapter of the FCBA.  Both the 
organizations are looking forward to 
working together on next year’s 13th 
Annual program.

The New York Chapter has also 
disseminated additional information 
to members and friends of the chapter 
regarding two area programs which 
will take place during in the New York 
metropolitan area during the month of 
June.  The Gibbons Institute at Seton 
Hall University Law School will host a 

continuing legal education program on 
Cybersecurity law and policy on June 
8th at the law school campus located in 
Newark, NJ.  Details regarding the all-
day program, speakers and registration 
information can be obtained by visiting 
http://law.shu.edu/ProgramsCenters/
He a l t hTec h IP/g ibbon s /e ve nt s /
cybersecurity/introduction.cfm .  In 
addition, the Internet Society will be 
hosting a program on the future of 
the internet at The Sentry Center June 
14th.  Scheduled speakers include Sir 
Tim Berners-Lee, Vint Cerf and Larry 
Strickland.  Further details and registration 
information can be obtained by accessing 
the following link: http://www.isoc.org/
isoc/conferences/inet/11/ny.shtml.

Committee and Chapter News

(L to R): Bill Haas, Michael Shortley, Gregg 
Sayre, and John Messenger

Allen Zoracki of The Klein Law Group, LaVonda 
Reed-Huff (NY Chapter Co-Chair) and John 
Messenger, PAETEC

(L to R): Fred Aten of Harter Secrest & Emery; Diane Peters, director of regulatory affairs for Global 
Crossing; Ted Price, Esq., of Global Crossing (in rear); Allen Zoracki; Andy Klein; Bruce Frankiewich

http://law.shu.edu/ProgramsCenters/HealthTechIP/gibbons/events/cybersecurity/introduction.cfm
http://law.shu.edu/ProgramsCenters/HealthTechIP/gibbons/events/cybersecurity/introduction.cfm
http://law.shu.edu/ProgramsCenters/HealthTechIP/gibbons/events/cybersecurity/introduction.cfm
http://www.isoc.org/isoc/conferences/inet/11/ny.shtml
http://www.isoc.org/isoc/conferences/inet/11/ny.shtml
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CHAPTER in the Spotlight

Pacific Northwest 
Chapter 
The Pacific Northwest Chapter was 
founded more than a decade ago in the 
heat of the telecom explosion of the 
1990s.  Since then, the Chapter has 
evolved to focus broadly on issues related 
to telecom, the Internet, and technology 
more broadly.  Of course, the Northwest 
has been a hub of wireless activity since 
the 1980s; thus, the Chapter takes special 
interest in issues relating to wireless.

Recent programs sponsored by the 
Chapter reflect both the broader and 
wireless focus of our activities.  Late 
last year, a panel at Microsoft with 
speakers from Microsoft and T-Mobile 
discussed the potential impacts of privacy 
regulation on the Internet.  While the 
panelists discussed particularly the then 
recent FTC report on privacy, they also 
discussed best practices generally for 
online companies.

In late March, the Chapter held a program 
on the wireless ecosystem and related 
device issues at T-Mobile.  Speakers from 
T-Mobile, HTC and Groundspeak covered 
issues of concern across that ecosystem.  
The perspectives of a carrier, a device 
maker and a content/edge provider were 
equally valuable and showed both the 
challenges and opportunities for all 
involved.

The co-chairs of the Chapter reflect 
the diversity and breadth of interests of 
the Chapter.  Kevin Minsky, a Senior 

Attorney on Microsoft’s Corporate and 
Regulatory Affairs team, advises the 
company’s Windows Server, Office 365, 
Windows Phone, and Xbox businesses 
on regulatory  compliance issues in the 
U.S. and internationally.  In addition, 
Mr. Minsky works with Microsoft’s 
Government Affairs teams and trade 
associations in the U.S., Europe, and 
Asia on telecommunications policy 
proceedings relating to Microsoft’s 
services, software, and devices.  Dan 
Menser is Director of Legal Affairs at 
T-Mobile USA, where he manages a team 
that represents the company’s information 
technology, corporate engineering, and 
corporate strategy departments.  Dan is 
also responsible for federal regulatory 

compliance.  Angela 
Wu is the Founder 
of MIO, a nonprofit 
corporation in 
Washington.  MIO 
is focused on 
providing relevant 
information and 
educat ion to 
connect the benefits 
of broadband to 
c o m m u n i t i e s , 

businesses and anchor institutions 
and supporting the development of 
programs that focus on developing 
technology-based skills.  MIO also 
includes a consulting arm, a consortium 
of consultant, companies, and nonprofits 
to provide needed experience, knowledge 
and resources to help interested 
communities successfully transition into 
the digital age.  David L. Rice is a business 
attorney and strategic adviser for clients 
in the online, mobile communications, 
and energy industries.  Dan Waggoner 
co-chairs the Communications, Media 
and Technology practice at Davis Wright 
Tremaine and focuses on issues arising 
under the Communications Act, the 
intellectual property laws, and the First 
Amendment.

Future programs for the Chapter will 
continue to focus on the applications and 
content that ride on online and wireless 
networks.  As a hub for innovation in both 
the digital media and online/wireless 
worlds, the Pacific Northwest is fertile 
ground for the FCBA’s programs.

Kevin Minsky Dan Menser Angela Wu

David L. Rice Dan Waggoner

Contact Information Updates
We’d like to remind everyone that if they have any changes to their contact 
information that they notify the FCBA, fcba@fcba.org.  In order to keep a cohesive 
look to both our online and hard copy directories, we do not allow members to 
make any changes to their contact information themselves.  Also note that we 
do not include prefixes or titles in any of our member listings.  We appreciate 
your cooperation in this matter.  Thank you.

2011 FCBA 
Membership 
Directories
The FCBA 2011 Membership 
Directories have been printed and 
mailed to members.  Please use 
the order form on page 30 to order 
additional copies for your office.

mailto:fcba@fcba.org
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FCBA Foundation 
Team for the Global 
Race for the Cure
The FCBA Foundation is sponsoring a 
team for the Susan G. Komen Global Race 
for the Cure.  The race will be held on the 
morning of Saturday, June 4, 2011 on the 
National Mall.  Members of Team FCBA 
Foundation will meet on the steps outside 
of Zaytinya, 701 9th Street, NW at 7:30 

a.m.  From there, we will walk together 
to the start line.  Everyone is welcome to 
participate in this morning of fellowship, 
fitness, and public service, regardless of 
their fitness level.  Those who are unable 
to attend in person but would still like 
to participate are encouraged to donate 
to our team by participating in Sleep in 
for the Cure.

To register, please visit www.
nationalraceforthecure.org, click on Join 
a Team, type in FCBA Foundation, click 

on the Search for a Team button, and click 
on Join.  Please direct any questions to 
Megan Anne Stull at stull@google.com.

Combined Federal 
Campaign (CFC)
The FCBA Foundation is proud to 
participate in this year’s Combined 
Federal Campaign for the National 

Foundation News

After thoughtful consideration, the 
FCBA Foundation Board has decided to 
retire its work with McKenna’s Wagon.  
McKenna’s Wagon is a mobile soup 
kitchen operated by Martha’s Table and 
it delivers meals to the homeless in D.C.  
The FCBA Foundation will continue its 
volunteer activities with Martha’s Table.

Joanna Georgatsos, FCBA member 
and the Foundation’s most recent 
Volunteer Coordinator for McKenna’s 
Wagon, offered a thought-provoking 
reflection on her years as a volunteer 
with McKenna’s.

I have many fond memories of 
volunteering with McKenna’s Wagon.  
By far, the most meaningful experience 
was my first time volunteering, before 
I began serving as the Volunteer 
Coordinator.  While I was dutifully 
handing out sandwiches from the van, 
a young man in line said to me, “I know 
you, what year did you graduate high 
school.”  In all honesty, I was somewhat 
startled, so I did not respond. He then 
said, “You went to Walter Johnson and 
graduated in 1997, right?” I did in fact, 
go to Walter Johnson High School, but I 
graduated in 1998.  I told him that, and 
then he proceeded to list several people 
who I went to school with, and said he 
graduated in 1997.  I started to respond, 
but he just smiled and wondered away, 
soup and sandwiches in hand.

That experience hit very close to 
home for me.  It made me realize that 
homelessness can happen to just about 
anybody, regardless of background or 
situation.  After that experience I quickly 
offered to be the Volunteer Coordinator 
with the hope that other FCBA members 
would be as deeply touched as I was.

Each time I volunteered with McKenna’s 
Wagon, I was always surprised by the 
people we served. They were almost 
always polite, courteous, and grateful, 
and always thanked us for our time. 
They helped us set up the tables to 
distribute food, and through their 
assistance the entire operation almost 
always ran smoothly. Many of the people 
we met were eager to make conversation, 
often talking about the weather, current 
events, and during football season, the 
latest Redskins defeat.  They seemed 
to come from all walks of life – there 
were old people and young, people of 
all races and ethnicities, and many who 
I would never imagine to be homeless.  
Almost all of the people we met were 
courteous of each other – the regular 
practice was to allow the “first timers” 
(people who had not been through 
the food distribution line yet that day) 
to cut the line so they could get their 
share of food.  There were rarely fights 
or arguments, and on the rare occasion 
when there was a dispute, it generally 
fizzled out quickly before escalating into 
something serious.

By volunteering with McKenna’s Wagon, 
I loved getting to know other FCBA 
members in a relaxed setting.  Many 
members of all ages and professional 
backgrounds volunteered throughout 
the years. Members volunteered that 
were attorneys at the FCC, the FBI, and 
other federal government agencies, in 
private practice, with public interest 
groups, and in-house at large and small 
communications companies.  Many law 
students interested in communications 
law volunteered, as well as children 
and friends of FCBA members.  While 
each volunteer likely took with them 
their own personal experience, almost 
everybody seemed to enjoy volunteering 
and left feeling more connected to the 
community as a whole and the people 
we served.

Overall, while volunteering with 
McKenna’s Wagon took very little time, 
for that brief period, it gave the FCBA 
volunteers a short glimpse into another 
world.  While we were free to drive away 
from that world once all of the food was 
distributed and the van was packed up, 
the volunteering experience left all of us 
with a greater appreciation for our good 
fortune, and more compassion for the 
less fortunate around us.

A Fond Farewell to McKenna’s Wagon

CoNtiNued oN NeXt page ¼
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Foundation News

Capital Area.  Federal employees in 
the nation’s capital can now make 
regular tax-deductible contributions 
to the FCBA Foundation through the 
Combined Federal Campaign, providing 
funds to support and help expand the 
Foundation’s vital charitable work.

To make a pledge to the FCBA 
Foundation, donors should use the 
FCBA Foundation’s CFC code number 
(#31092) on their pledge cards.  Pledge 
cards can be obtained from your agency’s 
CFC campaign staff.  Pledge cards can 
also be completed and printed out online 
through the CFC website at www.cfcnca.
org.  On the website, click “Giving” and 
“About CFC-e” for more information.

Your donations will support the 
valuable work performed by the FCBA 
Foundation.  Last year, the Foundation’s 
work included:

■■ Awarding nine college scholarships to 
D.C. public high school students and 
stipends to seven law school students 

for unpaid legal communications-
related summer internships totaling 
close to $175,000

■■ Sponsoring numerous volunteer events 
for FCBA members, including making 
meals for the homeless at Martha’s 
Table and delivering meals to the 
homeless through McKenna’s Wagon 
each month

■■ Co-Sponsoring the 2010 Charity 
Auction for Project Wait No Longer 
and the FCBA Foundation which 
raised over $130,000

Please contact Julie Kearney, FCBA 
Foundation Chair, (jkearney@ce.org), 
if you have any questions.

Volunteer for 
Martha’s Table on 
June 26
Many of us are stretched for time these 
days, but why not consider spending a 
few hours on a Sunday to help the FCBA 
Foundation’s partner charity?  For many 
years now, the FCBA has been providing 
volunteers to Martha’s Table.  This 

organization relies on the good work 
of our members each month, so grab a 
friend, colleague or family member and 
join your fellow FCBA volunteers!

Martha’s Table feeds hundreds of hungry, 
homeless adults and children on the 
streets of Washington daily, through 
its mobile soup kitchen.  Children and 
friends are also welcome.  We will begin 
at 10:00 a.m. and work until 1:00 p.m.  
Martha’s Table is located in a yellow 
building at 2114 Fourteenth Street, NW, 
in the District, near the intersection of 
14th and U Streets.  On-street parking 
is available.  Volunteers are asked to 
bring food if possible, (e.g., cold cuts, 
bread, peanut butter, jelly, vegetables and 
potatoes) because the center often runs 
out of donated food.

The FCBA volunteers on the last Sunday 
of every month, so mark your calendars 
now.  If you are able to volunteer on June 
26, July 31, or August 28 please contact 
Howard Weiss at 703-812-0471 -- weiss@
fhhlaw.com.

TO  RESPOND TO  JOB  BANK 
L IST INGS

If the employer is listed, send the information 
requested directly to the employer. If you are 
responding to a BLIND BOX listing, send 
ONE COPY of the information requested to 
Kerry Loughney, Federal Communications 
Bar Association, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 
325, Washington, DC 20036-6101, or EMAIL 
it to kerry@fcba.org. Please clearly indicate 
the Blind Box number to which you are 
responding. If you are applying to a Blind Box, 
you may enclose a separate note to the FCBA 
specifying any organization to which you do 
not wish your application to be forwarded. 
Responses to Blind Box listings can be 
accepted only from FCBA members.
TO LIST A JOB

Complete a Job Bank Form and send or fax the 
Form and the appropriate payment to Kerry 
Loughney, Federal Communications Bar 
Association, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325, 
Washington, DC 20036-6101. In addition, 
please email the text of the ad to kerry@

fcba.org. Listings and payment received by 
the 15th day of each month will appear in 
the next month’s newsletter. If possible, ads 
should not exceed 75 words. Please call the 
FCBA, (202) 293-4000, for a Job Bank Form. 
(No headhunters please).

LAW F IRM /  CORPORATE

6.11.1
Associate and/or Contract Attorney – 
Boutique telecommunications law firm is 
seeking an associate and/or contract attorney 
for its growing practice.  Duties will include 
legal research, writing, advocacy and 
counseling clients on regulatory, contractual 
and transactional telecom matters.  Minimum 
requirements include J.D. or equivalent, 1 to 3 
years of telecommunications legal experience 
and desire to be a crucial member of a small 
and expanding telecom law firm. 

To apply, qualified candidates should submit 
cover letter, resume and writing sample to: 
Kerry Loughney, Federal Communications 
Bar Association, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 

325, Washington, DC 20036-6101, or Email 
to kerry@fcba.org. Please clearly indicate 
which Blind Box number to which you are 
responding.

6.11.2
Regulatory Attorney Position – DC-based 
industry association seeks regulatory 
attorney with expertise and experience on 
broadband and telecommunications issues.  
Duties include drafting comments, preparing 
advocacy materials, and participating in 
industry meetings.  Strong writing skills a 
must.  Must be interested in working in a 
small office with an informal environment.  
Minimum requirements: JD, DC Bar or 
membership eligibility, 3-5 years relevant 
experience.  

To apply, qualified candidates should submit 
cover letter, resume and writing sample to: 
Kerry Loughney, Federal Communications 
Bar Association, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 
325, Washington, DC 20036-6101, or Email 
to kerry@fcba.org. Please clearly indicate 
which Blind Box number to which you are 
responding.

Job Bank

CFC
CoNtiNued From page  8
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Pay it Forward News

Pay It Forward News
On May 7, FCBA volunteers joined 
Byte Back at its 5th Annual Community 
Computer Day, Byte Back’s way of showing 
the Washington D.C. community what 
they do.  Byte Back held 20 computer 
education workshops from morning 
to evening, which nearly 300 people 
attended.  Three of those workshops 
were taught by FCBA volunteers -- Karen 
Henein, Preston Thomas, Melissa Ung, 
and Grace Koh.  Karen Henein, co-chair 
of the FCBA’s Privacy Practice Committee, 
taught a lively workshop on managing 
Facebook privacy controls, while Melissa 
Ung and Preston Thomas held the most 
popular workshop of the day -- how to 
find grocery coupons online.  Visitors also 
learned how to create and post on their 
own blogs, create a Facebook account and 
use to follow their friends and families’ 
lives, digitally edit photographs, find 
recipes, learn new languages online, and 
prepare for job interviews using various 
social networks.

Byte Back also held a free barbeque with 
cotton candy, live music courtesy of DJ 
Fry, a moon bounce and face painting for 
the children, and a raffle of door prizes, 

thanks to generous donations from 
supporters including FCBA members:  
an LG Slate (donated by T-Mobile), a 32 
GB iPod (donated by Cox Enterprises), 
and ten modems and wireless Internet 
routers (donated by Motorola).

According to Executive Director, Kelley 
Ellsworth, this year’s Community 
Computer Day was “the best we’ve had 
so far.  Never before have we had so many 
attendees and so many organizational and 
corporate partners!  Many newcomers 
were so pleased by the workshops that 
they wanted to register for classes right 
there on the spot!”

Pay it Forward is continuing to find new 
opportunities to partner with Byte Back 
to help further its mission of improving 
economic opportunity for low-income, 
under- or unemployed residents of 
the Washington DC area by providing 
computer training and employment 

readiness skills.  FCBA members can 
volunteer at Byte Back by teaching 
computer classes, serving as employment 
mentors, and other ways.

Pay It Forward and One Economy 
also continue to work together on fun 
and interesting opportunities.  If you 
are interested in volunteering please 
check out http://www.fcba.org/events/
payitforward.shtml to RSVP and for 
additional upcoming opportunities.

Individual student tutoring – 
Opportunities are available at Byte Back 
locations for individual tutoring.  If 
interested email PayItForward@fcba.org.

If you are not quite sure about which 
event is right for you, but you want to 
help the overall Pay It Forward initiative, 
you can email PayItForward@fcba.org, 
and we will add you to the ever-growing 
list of interested volunteers.

http://www.fcba.org/events/payitforward.shtml
http://www.fcba.org/events/payitforward.shtml
mailto:PayItForward@fcba.org
mailto:PayItForward@fcba.org
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FCba annuaL seminar 2011

On April 29-May 1, the FCBA again hosted 
a successful Annual Seminar at Nemacolin 
Woodlands Resort in Farmington, PA.  
The theme of this year’s Seminar was 
“On the Occasion of the FCBA’s 75th 
Anniversary Year: Celebrating the Past 
and Looking Forward” and an interesting 
and impressive group of panelists and 
speakers participated.  After opening 
comments from FCBA President Bryan 
Tramont, the Seminar began with a 
panel featuring FCC Bureau and Office 
Chiefs Admiral James Barnett, Chief of 
the Public Safety and Homeland Security 
Bureau; Paul de Sa, Chief of the Office 
of Strategic Planning and Policy Analysis; 
Sharon Gillett, Chief of the Wireline 
Competition Bureau; Joel Gurin, Chief 
of the Consumer and Governmental 
Affairs Bureau; and Austin Schlick, FCC 
General Counsel.  The panel, moderated 
by Michele Farquhar, Hogan Lovells, and 
Mike Senkowski, Wiley Rein, addressed 
“Lessons Learned From the Past and Their 
Plans for the Future.”  After a reception 
(sponsored by Comcast Corporation and 
NBC Universal) and family dinner at the 
Ski Lodge, attendees and their families 
socialized at the WildSide (sponsored 
by Warren Communications Daily) 
with many playing Bingo (sponsored 
by AT&T), bowling, or conversing and 
enjoying the arcade games.

The Saturday morning session opened with 
a panel featuring the leadership at NTIA 
-- Larry Strickling, Anna Gomez, and Tom 
Power.  In a session moderated by FCBA 
President-Elect Yaron Dori, the panelists 
described the mission of NTIA, the way 
in which their office processes industry 
concerns, and the challenges involved in 
coordinating the Administration’s position 
on communications policy.  Attendees 
also were treated to several humorous 
anecdotes about the organization of the 
office and what it is like to work there.  
During the following session moderated 
by Bryan Tramont, FCC Commissioners 
Mignon Clyburn and Michael Copps 
offered their views on FCC policy and 
the Communications Act.  The next panel, 
comprised of John Branscome, Majority 
Counsel, Senate Commerce Committee; 
Shawn Chang, Telecommunications 
Counsel, House Energy & Commerce 

Committee; David Quinalty, Republican 
Professional Staff Member, Senate 
Commerce Committee; David Redl, 
Majority Counsel, House Energy & 
Commerce Committee; and moderated 
by Tricia Paoletta, Wiltshire & Grannis, 
was a bipartisan, bicameral panel of House 
and Senate communications counsel 
reviewing likely developments through 
the first Session of the 112th Congress.  
The discussion focused on legislation 
for funding the nationwide interoperable 
wireless broadband network for public 
safety.  The network, ten years after the 
September 11th attacks, is a priority for 
both chambers, although leaders of the 
respective Commerce Committees have 
differing views on the disposition of the 
700 MHz D Block.  Members are also 
reviewing the possibility of incentive 
auctions for broadcasters - if truly 
voluntary - both to free up spectrum for 
mobile broadband growth and fund the 
public safety network. Counsel assumed 
these issues, as well as FCC process 
reform and merger conditions, would be 
front and center for the foreseeable future.  
Wrapping up the morning was a panel 
on Safety in an Online World moderated 
by Mark Brennan, Hogan Lovells and 
Lisa Youngers, XO Communications; and 
featuring Stephen Balkam, CEO, Family 
Online Safety Institute; Will DeVries, 
Policy Counsel, Google, Inc.; and Rick 
Kaplan, Chief Counsel and Senior Legal 
Advisor to FCC Chairman Genachowski.

After the educational sessions ended, 
attendees participated in various afternoon 
activities including a golf tournament 
(sponsored by Verizon) a tennis round 
robin (sponsored by AT&T), and a tour 
of Fallingwater.

The evening’s reception (sponsored by 
the National Association of Broadcasters), 
banquet, and DJ music entertainment 
(sponsored by Google Inc.) also proved 
to be fun for all, and included dancing by 
all ages.  During dinner, Julie Kearney, 
Chair of the FCBA Foundation, made 
remarks about the FCBA Foundation’s 20 
year history.  A raffle was held to support 
Byte Back, an organization helping to 
improve economic opportunity for low-
income residents of the Washington DC 
area by providing computer training and 
employment readiness skills.  The raffle 
winner, Larry Movshin, won an iPad 2 
Wi-Fi 32GB Black, generously donated by 
a believer in Pay It Forward.  Raffle ticket 
sales raised $5,000 for this most worthy 
cause.  Winners in the golf tournament 
were also announced at dinner: 1st 
Place Team: Mark Van Bergh, Richard 
Waysdorf, Bob Beizer, and Brendan Carr; 
2nd Place Team: Laura Carter, Thomas 
Power, Glenn Reynolds, and Jane Mago; 
Men’s Closest to the Pin: Glenn Reynolds; 
Men’s Longest Drive: Ash Johnston; 
Women’s Longest Drive: Micah Caldwell; 
and Women’s Closest to the Pin: Christine 
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Werner.  Tennis winners included: 1st 
place female: Camille Lamoureux; 1st 
place male: Jim Lamoureux; 2nd place 
female: Liang Nellie; and 2nd place male: 
Chris Wright.

Closing out the seminar Sunday morning 
was a CLE program: “40 Years In 60 
Minutes.”  Panelists Michele Farquhar, 
Jane Mago, and Bryan Tramont reviewed 
how the communications industry, FCC 
policies and the Communications Act 
have evolved over the past four decades.  
This panel was moderated by Priscilla 
Delgado, Wiley Rein, and Kevin Ryan, 
Wilkinson Barker Knauer.

Many thanks to all of our 2011 Annual 
Seminar Sponsors listed on page 21!

Lastly, thanks to the panelists and speakers 
for their participation, and to the Annual 
Seminar Co-Chairs Michele Farquhar of 
Hogan Lovells US LLP, Patricia Paoletta of 
Wiltshire & Grannis LLP, Mike Senkowski 
of Wiley Rein LLP, and Lisa Youngers 
of XO Communications, and others on 
the Annual Seminar Committee for their 
efforts in planning an informative and 
enjoyable Seminar.

We hope to see you next year, May 4 – 
6, at the Hyatt Regency Chesapeake Bay 
Resort!

FCba annuaL seminar 2011

Photos by Mark Van Bergh

ANNUAL  SEMINAR
CoNtiNued From page  11
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FCba annuaL seminar 2011

GOLD SPONSORS
AT&T Services, Inc.
Covington & Burling LLP
DISH Network
Edwards Angell Palmer & Dodge LLP
Hogan Lovells US LLP
LightSquared
National Association of Broadcasters
Neustar, Inc.
Verizon Communications
Wiley Rein LLP
Wilkinson Barker Knauer, LLP
Wiltshire & Grannis LLP
XO Communications

S ILVER  SPONSORS
Dow Lohnes PLLC
T-Mobile USA, Inc.

BRONzE  SPONSORS
Davis Wright Tremaine LLP
DIRECTV
Inmarsat Inc.
Kelley Drye & Warren LLP
Lampert, O’Connor & Johnston, P.C.
Latham & Watkins LLP
Lerman Senter PLLC
Rural Cellular Association

BINGO
AT&T Services, Inc.

GOLF  TOURNAMENT
Verizon Communications

TENNIS  TOURNAMENT
AT&T Services, Inc.

FR IDAY EVENING RECEPT ION
Comcast Corporation and NBC 

Universal

FR IDAY EVENING PARTY  AT 
THE  WILDS IDE
Communications Daily

SATURDAY EVENING 
RECEPT ION
National Association of Broadcasters

SATURDAY N IGHT  DANCE
Google Inc.

Special Thanks to the following Annual Seminar Sponsors
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FoCus on the First amendment CLe on may 5
at the Newseum

Photos by Mark Van Bergh
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distinguished sPeaker Program Featuring 
ProFessor geoFFrey stone on May 11

Photos by Mark Van Bergh
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FCba sPring reCePtion on May 24

Photos by Mark Van Bergh
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FCba sPring reCePtion on May 24
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For many years, the FCBA has contracted 
with various U.S. law schools to publish 
the Federal Communications Law Journal.  
The FCBA’s Law Journal Committee, 
in close coordination with the FCBA’s 
President and Executive Committee, 
is issuing the Request for Proposals set 
forth below seeking submissions from 
accredited U.S. law schools interested 
in serving as the host institution for the 
Journal beginning with academic year 
2012-2013.  Submissions from interested 
law schools are due September 15, 2011.  
We encourage FCBA members to help 
publicize the RFP process.  If you think 
your alma mater or another law school 
might be interested in making a proposal 
to host the Journal, please make that 
school aware of the RFP.

FEDERAL  COMMUNICAT IONS 
BAR  ASSOCIAT ION
REqUEST  FOR  PROPOSALS
HOST  INST ITUT ION OF  THE 
FEDERAL  COMMUNICAT IONS 
LAW JOURNAL

The Federal Communications Bar 
Association (“FCBA”), the official bar 
association of the communications 
industry, is undertaking an assessment of 
potential Host Institutions for its academic 
journal, the Federal Communications Law 
Journal (“Journal”).  The Journal explores 
important issues of telecommunications 
law and policy in analytically rigorous 
and topical ways and, consistent with 
past practice, is to be published three 
times during each academic year.  The 
copyright of the Journal is held, and will 
continue to be held, by the FCBA.

To this end, the FCBA is issuing this 
Request for Proposals (“RFP”) to solicit 
proposals from accredited U.S. law schools 
to host the Journal.  Potential candidate 
law schools should be able to demonstrate 
the following criteria:

■■ The law school has a commitment to a 
telecommunications curriculum such 
that students working on the Journal 
will both have some familiarity of the 

issues and be provided with active 
guidance from the law school’s faculty.

■■ The law school will provide at least 
one faculty advisor who has a proven 
record of expertise and scholarship in 
the area of telecommunications law 
and policy.  This expertise is essential 
to help the students evaluate the 
quality of potential submissions and 
to provide crucial editorial advice.

■■ The faculty advisor(s) should be 
familiar with and active in the 
telecommunications law and policy 
debate in Washington, D.C., such 
that the faculty advisor(s) can provide 
students with guidance as to which 
potential submissions are most timely, 
relevant, and useful to FCBA members 
and others.

■■ The faculty advisor(s) will be 
responsible for working with the FCBA 
Law Journal Committee and other 
FCBA members to discuss upcoming 
issues of the Journal, as well as working 
with the FCBA to hold conferences, 
symposia and the like that can result 
in the publication of the proceedings 
in the Journal.

■■ In the event a new host school 
is selected, the Selectee and its 
faculty advisor(s) should be able to 
demonstrate that school’s willingness 
and ability to work cooperatively with 
the incumbent host school to ensure a 
smooth transition.

■■ Law schools submitting proposals are 
encouraged to state their vision for the 
Journal and provide any information 
they think would be pertinent for 
consideration by the FCBA.

Cost allocation between the FCBA and 
the host school is as follows:  

■■ Host School:  The host school will 
contribute in-kind services such as 
office space, library access, web design 
and hosting, and administrative 
costs.  The students’ time would be 
volunteered.

■■ FCBA:  The FCBA will contribute to the 
production, printing, and mailing costs 
at a rate of $2.50 per FCBA member to 

ensure that each of its members will 
receive a personal hard copy of each 
published issue of the Journal.

■■ Host School and the FCBA will split 
the residual income from sales of non-
FCBA member subscriptions (e.g., law 
libraries) and from electronic databases 
such as Westlaw & Lexis on an “as 
agreed to” basis.  Potential candidate 
schools are encouraged in their 
submissions to propose a reasonable 
percentage division of residual income.

Time Frames for the RFP Process:  

■■ Issuance of RFP:  May 2011
■■ Submissions Due:  September 15, 2011
■■ Site Visits (if any) and Consideration of 

Finalists:  October 30, 2011 – February 
1, 2012.  Schools that are chosen as 
finalists may be asked to pay expenses 
for FCBA Journal Committee members 
to visit on-site.

■■ Selectee Announced:  February 1, 2012 
(thus allowing transition to occur 
during the remainder of the academic 
year while students are still on campus)

■■ In the event a new host school is 
selected, control of the Journal would 
pass to the Selectee at the end of the 
2011-2012 academic year.  Beginning 
with the 2012-2013 academic year, the 
Selectee will publish the Journal three 
times each academic year.

Proposals should be sent to the following 
address:

Federal Communications Bar Association
Attention: Stan Zenor
1020 19th Street, NW
Suite 325
Washington, DC 20036
202-293-4000
stan@fcba.org

Law schools must submit the responsive 
materials electronically in searchable 
format to the email address listed above 
and must also submit six (6) paper copies 
of the responsive materials to the mailing 
address listed above.

FCba reQuests ProPosaLs From 
u.s. Law sChooLs to host the FederaL 
CommuniCations Law JournaL
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Tuesday, June 7, 6:00 – 8:15 p.m. – CLE Seminar on 
Emerging Video Platforms: Video Rules in the Face of 
Evolving Technologies. Location: Wiley Rein LLP, 1776 K 
Street, NW 
Cost: $95.00 for Private Sector Members; $50.00 for 
Government/Academic/Transitional Members; $25.00 for 
Student Members; $150.00 for Non-Members 
Registrations and cancellations due by 5:00 p.m., Monday, 
June 6, 2011

Thursday, June 9, 6:00 – 8:15 p.m. – CLE Seminar on 
The Judicial Year in Review. Location: Wiley Rein LLP, 
1776 K Street, NW 
Cost: $95.00 for Private Sector Members; $50.00 for 
Government/Academic/Transitional Members; $25.00 for 
Student Members; $150.00 for Non-Members 
Registrations and cancellations due by 5:00 p.m., Tuesday, 
June 7, 2011

Friday, June 10 – FCBA Annual Luncheon with 
Chairman Julius Genachowski, Location: The Capital 
Hilton, 1001 16th Street, NW 
Registration opens at 11:30 a.m. Luncheon begins at 
Noon. 
Cost: $55.00 for Private Sector Members, $35.00 for 
Government/Academic/Law Student/Transitional 
Members, and $95.00 for Non-members. Tables of ten 
available for $550.00. 
Registrations and cancellations due by Noon, Tuesday,  
June 7, 2011

Committee/ChaPter event Registration Form
Name __________________________________________________  Organization ___________________________________________

Address ________________________________________________  Suite/Room/Apt. ________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone____________________________Fax____________________________E-mail ________________________________________ 

CHECK THE EVENT(S) FOR WHICH YOU ARE REGISTERING:

$_______________ Total Enclosed          Visa    MasterCard    American Express    Check

Credit card no. ___________________________________________________________Exp. date ______________________________

Signature ______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

PAYMENT MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN THE DAY OF 
THE EVENT. PHONE REGISTRATIONS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. 

PLEASE FAX THIS FORM TO: Federal Communications Bar 
Association, Fax: (202) 293-4317
CLE CREDIT: FCBA will be requesting accreditation from the State 
Bars of Virginia and California for continuing legal education credit.  
If approved, forms for Virginia and California will be available at the 
Seminar Registration Desk.  Please note that FCBA does not obtain CLE 
credit for other states.  The FCBA will, however, assist with applications 

to other states, but attorneys must apply individually for credit courses 
and submit any forms and payments necessary directly to the state bar.  
The number of credits corresponds with the number of hours of course 
time, i.e., a two-hour seminar equals 2.0 hours of credit.

Federal Communications Bar Association
1020 19th Street, N.W., Suite 325, Washington, D.C. 20036
Phone: (202) 293-4000 • Fax: (202) 293-4317
E-mail: fcba@fcba.org
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FCba’s “diamond” anniversary Event

Washington Nationals vs. St. Louis Cardinals Baseball Game
Wednesday, June 15, 2011 at 7:05 p.m.
LOCAT ION:  NAT IONALS  PARK ,  1500  SOUTH  CAP ITOL  STREET,  SE ,  WASHINGTON,  DC  20003

Name ______________________________________________ Organization _________________________________________

Address ____________________________________________  Suite/Room/Apt. ______________________________________

City/State/Zip ____________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone _____________________________________________  Fax ________________________________________________

E-mail __________________________________________________________________________________________________

T ICKET  FEE :
_____ @ $27.00 each

$_______________ Total Enclosed        Visa   MasterCard   American Express   Check

Credit card no. ___________________________________________________________ Exp. date _______________________

Signature ________________________________________________________________________________________________

PLEASE FAX OR EMAIL THIS FORM TO:     
Federal Communications Bar Association
1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325
Washington, DC 20036
Phone: (202) 293-4000
Fax: (202) 293-4317
Email: fcba@fcba.org

TICKETS WILL BE DISTRIBUTED PRIOR TO THE EVENT DATE. 

THERE IS NO PRE-GAME EVENT SO ATTENDEES SHOULD JUST 
PLAN TO MEET AT THE DESIGNATED SEATS ON THEIR TICKETS. 

CANCELLATION POLICY: NO REFUNDS WILL BE GIVEN FOR 
CANCELLATIONS.

For information on transportation to the ball park and purchasing parking, see http://washington.nationals.mlb.com/was/
ballpark/directions/index.jsp

http://washington.nationals.mlb.com/was/ballpark/directions/index.jsp
http://washington.nationals.mlb.com/was/ballpark/directions/index.jsp
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15th Annual robert e. Lee memoriaL FCba 
Foundation Charity goLF tournament

Name ___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Organization _____________________________________________________________________________________________  

Address ____________________________________________________ Suite/Room/Apt. ______________________________

City/State/Zip ____________________________________________________________________________________________  

Phone ____________________________ Fax ___________________________ E-mail _________________________________

YES! I WOULD LIKE TO SUPPORT THE GOLF TOURNAMENT, TO BE HELD ON MONDAY, JUNE 20, 2011, 
AT THE COUNTRY CLUB AT WOODMORE, AS INDICATED BELOW:

 Eagle Club $ 1,250
 FCBA Private Sector Member $ 200
 FCBA Government/Academic/Young Lawyer/Law Student Member $ 150
 Non-Member $ 250

GOLFERS  IN  YOUR  FOURSOME ( I F  KNOWN AT  TH IS  T IME) :

Name(s) Organization  Handicap or average of last two rounds

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

EAGLE CLUB - $1,250
■■ Golf foursome including admission to all 

event activities
■■ Continental breakfast and lunch
■■ Participation with other Eagle Club sponsors 

in exclusive “Tournament Within A 
Tournament” competition to win the coveted 
Eagle Club trophy

■■ Full page ad in event program 
■■ Top-level recognition in all event advertising 

before and after the tournament

For more information about the tournment, go 
to www.fcba.org

Note: Players may choose their foursomes 
regardless of donation level.

COMPANY HOLE SPONSOR — $300
■■ Full page ad in event program
■■ Hole signage

INDIVIDUAL HOLE SPONSOR — $250
■■ Half page ad in event program
■■ Hole signage

SCHEDULE
8:45 a.m. Shotgun start

CHAIRMAN LEE
The tournament is named in memory of former 
Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 
Chairman Robert E. Lee, who passed away 
in April 1993 after serving on the FCC for 
almost thirty years. Chairman Lee served as a 
Commissioner of the FCC for 28 years and was 
instrumental in the early development of color 
television, among other contributions to federal 
communications policy.

PLEASE SEND THIS FORM AND A  
CHECK MADE PAYABLE TO THE 
“FCBA FOUNDATION” TO:

FCBA Foundation
1020 19th St., NW, Suite 325
Washington, DC 20036
Tel: 202 293-4000
Fax: 202 293-4317
Email: fcba@fcba.org

PLEASE  RETURN FORM AND PAYMENT  BY  TUESDAY,  JUNE  13 ,  2011 .

$_______________ Total Enclosed          Visa   MasterCard   American Express

Credit card no. ___________________________________________________________ Exp. date _______________________

Signature ________________________________________________________________________________________________
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2011 FCba membershiP direCtory Order Form
Copies of the 2011 FCBA Membership Directory are available for purchase at a cost of $60.00 for FCBA Members, $35.00 for 
Law Student Members, and $115.00 for Non-Members and in accordance with the terms set forth on this form.  There is a 10% 
discount for orders of 10 or more Directories.  (Please add 6.0% sales tax for orders sent to D.C. addresses).  

Please note that the Directory is available solely for the personal and professional use of FCBA members and other purchasers of 
the Directory.  All uses for commercial purposes are prohibited without prior written approval of the FCBA’s Executive Director. By 
purchasing the Directory and signing below, purchaser agrees that they will not, and will not knowingly authorize or permit others to, 
duplicate, reproduce or copy the information printed in the Directory without the express written consent of the Association.

Please send me _________ copy(ies) of the 2011 FCBA Membership Directory.

Signature (required) _______________________________________________________________________________________

Name ___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Organization _____________________________________________________________________________________________  

Address ____________________________________________________ Suite/Room/Apt. ______________________________

City/State/Zip ____________________________________________________________________________________________  

Phone ____________________________ Fax ___________________________ E-mail _________________________________

$_________Total Enclosed (Please add 6.0% Sales Tax for orders sent to D.C. addresses)

 Check Enclosed  Visa   MasterCard   American Express

Credit card no. ___________________________________________________________ Exp. date _______________________

Signature ________________________________________________________________________________________________

Please make check payable to “FCBA”

PLEASE SEND OR FAX THIS FORM TO:

Federal Communications Bar Association
1020 19th Street, N.W.
Suite 325
Washington, D.C. 20036
Phone:  (202) 293-4000
Fax:  (202) 293-4317
E-mail:  fcba@fcba.org

The FCBA membership list also is available at a cost to FCBA members of $400.00 for the first order and $700 for each additional 
order (per calendar year), and $700.00 for non-members per order.  Please call the FCBA office, (202) 293-4000, for further details.   
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Calendar
June 4 FCBA Foundation Sponsors Team for the Global Race for the Cure

June 7 CLE Seminar on Emerging Video Platforms: Video Rules in the Face of Evolving Technologies 
presented by the Video Programming and Distribution Committee

June 9 CLE Seminar on The Judicial Year in Review presented by the Judicial Committee

June 10 FCBA Annual Meeting and Luncheon with FCC Chairman Julius Genachowski

June 15 FCBA Outing: The Washington Nationals vs. St. Louis Cardinals baseball game

June 17 International Telecommunications Committee Brown Bag Lunch

June 20 15th Annual FCBA Foundation Golf Tournament at The Country Club at Woodmore  
(Mitchellville, MD)

June 26 Volunteer at Martha’s Table

July 1 FCBA Membership and Fiscal Year begins

November 10 22nd Annual FCBA Foundation Charity Auction

Federal CommuNiCatioNS 
Bar aSSoCiatioN
1020 19th Street, N.W.
Suite 325
Washington, D.C. 20036
www.fcba.org


